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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

What a busy start to the year and a fantastic start to the children’s learning! 
 
I would like to congratulate Miss Sturrock and staff for being awarded the accreditation of ‘Music Mark School’. The Y1/Y2 have really     
enjoyed ‘First Thing Music’ and we are continuing with this. 
 

The Assistant Director of Children’s Services for Hartlepool, Amanda Whitehead visited Hart and was as impressed with the school and our 
pupils – as are we!   
 
At the end of term, school sent out parental questionnaires. A big thank you to all parents/carers who completed the questionnaires and 
your positive comments. Overall, feedback was very positive.  Some parents offered potential solutions to some queries which is extremely 
helpful and school is currently looking at some of your suggestions and will let you know our action in due course.  
 
High Tunstall College are inviting ex pupils to look around the old school before it is demolished. These visits are scheduled for the           
8th October and the 15th of October. Please contact High Tunstall directly for further details. 
 
We are holding our annual McMillan Coffee Morning next week. If you are able to make it, we look forward to seeing you.  
 
Thank you for your continued support in all areas of school life and if you have any concerns or queries please speak to any member of staff 
who will be eager to help.  
 
Enjoy the September sunshine with your family 
 

Kindest regards  

 
Mrs. Hill  

Head of School    

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Introducing our Junior Road Safety Officers of Hart Primary School  

 
                                     

                          

     

 

“We are proud and excited to have been 
selected to be Junior Road Safety Officers. 
During this year we are hoping to make 
parents/visitors aware how important it is 
to drive at the correct speed limit through 
the village and park in a suitable, safe 
parking space. It is very important to us 
that all of the children at Hart can walk 
into school safely each day.  
You'll be hearing more from us throughout 
the year!” 

A Message from the Head of School 

Macmillan fundraising day - come and 

join us on Friday 27th September at 

9.05am in Hart Primary school hall for a 

coffee morning; where there will be cakes 

and raffle tickets for sale, to raise funds 

for the Macmillan charity. In order to 

make this a huge success we welcome any 

cake donations to sell on the morning. Any 

cakes not sold will be available to        

purchase at home time. 

 

It will also be a non-uniform day for the 

children - any donations for the charity 

will be appreciated.  

 

On Thursday 26th September children will 

be able to decorate a small fairy cake in 

class and if they wish to purchase their 

cake on Friday they can for a small      

donation of 50p. 

 

Thank you for your support in raising 

money for this worthy charity.  



Hart Primary School 
Magdalene Drive, Hart Village, Hartlepool, TS27 3AP 

Tel: 01429 273283  
Email: hart.admin@hartelwickfederation.org.uk 

Website www.hartelwickfederation.org.uk 
 Facebook: @HartElwickPS 

 

 

 

 

 
Tuesday 24th September: EYFS Parent’s Phonics Workshop 
Wednesday 25th September: Y1/Y2 Parent’s Phonics Workshop 
Thursday 26th September: Y3/Y4 Times Tables Workshop 
Friday 27th September: MacMillan Coffee Morning 
Tuesday 1st October: Y3/Y4 Share a lesson 
Wednesday 2nd October: Y5/Y6 Share a lesson 
Thursday 3rd October: Y1/Y2 Share a lesson 
Thursday 3rd October: Harvest Festival  
Friday 4th October: EYFS Share a lesson 
Monday 14th October 3.30pm-6pm: Parent Consultation Evening 
Thursday 17th October 3.30pm-6pm: Parent Consultation Evening 
Monday 21st-24th October: Y6 Cycling Proficiency - NB: this is a change to the original date 
 
 
PD days this year: Friday 13th December’19, Monday 1st June’20 and Monday 20th July’20. 
 
 

Information: May bank holiday 2020, has moved from Monday 4th May to Friday 8th May to mark the 75th anniversary of VE Day, this 
has been changed by the government. 
 
  
Important Dates for 2020 
Y6 SATS: 11th May - 14th May 2020 
Y2 SATS: May 2020 
Y1 Phonics: 8th June - 12th June 2020 
Y4 Multiplication Check: 8th June - 29th June 2020 
Pupils need to attend school on these dates to enable them to complete these assessments.  

Dates for your Diary and other Information... 

 

Star of the Week for w/e 06.09.19 & 13.09.19 
Early Years - …Tommy Oliver & Joshua Wilkinson 

Year 1/2 - …Sky Whittaker & Joseph Langstaff 
Year 3/4 - …Dylan Bell & Olivia Fewster 

Year 5/6 - ...Joseph Greener & Darcey Rennie 
 

Golden Quill for w/e 06.09.19 
Early Years - Henry Gravett & Esme Jamieson 

Year 1/2 - Joseph Longstaff & Monty Deer 
Year 3/4 - Grace Appleton & Elynn Henderson 

Year 5/6 - Ava Smith & Maddison King  

 
Maths Award for w/e 06.09.19 

Early Years - Abigail Burns & Reme Pearson  
Year 1/2 - Ethan Coverdale &  James Bennett 

Year 3/4 - Ava Ajvazi & Jessica Lowther 
Year 5/6 - Luke Wilkinson & Harrison Castle-Rees 

 

Hart Citizen for w/e 06.09.19 
Early Years - Hattie Thompson & Frankie Stokes 

Year 1/2 - James Bennett & Ava Myers 
Year 3/4 - Florence Fraser & Kuzey Sert 

Year 5/6 - Anabelle Hedley-Price & William Trattles 

Award Winners... 


